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In this Issue 

Page 2 – President Ron Steck talks about events this month and 
encourages everyone to bring their V-8s to the monthly meeting and join 
in some tire kicking. 

Page 2 – A few words from your editors. 

Page 3 – National Drive Your Early V-8 Day is here!  Gary Osborne has 
organized a driving tour to “Yockeyville.”  Details here. 

Page 4 – Pat and Dee Maroney organized and fun and interesting tour of 
historic Rosehill Cemetery in Chicago.  We also had an excuse to get our 
Early V-8s out for Spring.  Read Dee’s report here. 

Page 5 – Mark your calendars for more upcoming tours and events. 

Page 6 – Minutes of the May 24 monthly meeting. 

Page 7 – Rearview Mirror – information about club events over the past 
50 years, plus a Flathead Flashback. 

Page 8 – With the return appearance of “Ralph the Radio Guy” at our 
May meeting, we thought it was a good time to re-run a Tech Corner 
article that appeared in the April 2016 Road Chatter. 

Page 9 – Remember that our abbreviated events calendar appears on this 
page every month.  And, be sure to check the listings 
of our members’ birthdays and anniversaries.   

Page 10 – Be sure to take a look at the “Used Car 
Lot.”  Some very attractive vehicles are available.  
One is not available - Stan Stack sold his ‘53! 

Page 11 - Please support our advertisers! 

Back Cover – Photo of the Month: John & Robin 
Emmering at the 2018 Installation Dinner.  Farewell 
for now, stay in touch.  

Upcoming 
NIRG Events 

Jun 9 Board of Directors 
Meeting via Zoom 7:30 pm. 

Jun 18 National Drive Your 
V-8 Day; Tour to 
Yockeyville, Campton Hills. 
See Page 3 for details. 

Jun 21 Monthly Meeting, 
Wheeling Township Service 
Center, 7:30 pm.  

Jun 1-5  Eastern National 
Meet, Franklin, Tennessee. 

Jun 5 Big Rock Classic Ve-
hicle Show, Plowman’s Park, 
Big Rock.  8 am to 4 pm.  
Free admission.  Celebrating 
the 90th anniversary of the 
1932 Ford. 

Jun 19 Happy Fathers’ Day! 

Jun 21 Say “hello” to sum-
mer! 

Other Events of 
Interest 

 

 

Attention Members 

Summer will arrive on the day of our June meeting.  This signals 
the time to bring your Early V-8 and do some tire kicking. 

The tech talk has not been set, but Ken Bounds just may present 
a report on the 2022 Eastern National Meet in Tennessee. 

https://www.nirgv8.org/


2022 Officers 
President 

Ron Steck 

Vice President 

Dan Pudelek 

Secretary 

Ken Bounds 

Treasurer 

Ron Blum 

Membership Chairman 

Ken Bounds 

Health & Welfare 

Phyllis Madrigali 

Tour Chairmen 

Pat Maroney and 
Gary Osborne 

Newsletter 

Ken and Carolyn Bounds 

Board of Directors 

Scott Gilday 
Jay Hinshaw 
Pat Maroney 

Tom O’Donnell 
Este Scheve 

Meetings 
7:30 pm on the third  

Tuesday of the month at 
the Wheeling Township  
Service Center, 1616 N.  
Arlington Heights Road, 

Arlington Heights, IL 
 

Newsletter  

Send submissions to  
Editor, 1N410 Forest Ave., 

Glen Ellyn, IL 60137    
or e-mail  

editor@nirgv8.org  
or call  

630-858-9474 
Publishing deadline is the 

25th of the month. 
 

The Road Chatter is pub-
lished monthly by NIRG.  
Other Early Ford V-8  Re-

gional newsletters are 
welcome to use material 
from the Road Chatter 

provided the Road Chatter 
is credited as the source. 
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From the Desk of the President 

I hope everyone is doing well at this time. Summer is 
now here with the Memorial Day weekend. I will be 
driving the Woodie in the Naperville parade this 
Monday.  

The June event will be at Randy Yockey’s home. Gary 
Osborne is putting this tour together; I hope many of 
you are able to attend.  Randy hosted our group there 
about four years ago. He has quite a collection of cars 
and memorabilia. 

Many of the car shows are starting to open up for people to attend. I hope 
many of you are able to do those in your area. Hope to see you at the June 
monthly meeting.  Come early and we can do some tire kicking and talk 
about our cars. Take care for now. 

OK, last month we said to expect the June 
Road Chatter to be late.  But somehow, here it 
is…on time!  We have been getting everything 
ready for the Eastern National Meet, but still 
found some time to get this issue to you. 

Bright and early Sunday morning we head 
south to Franklin, Tennessee for the first 
National Meet since 2019.  It has been way too 
long and it will be nice to see about 300 or so 
of our V-8 friends.  Carolyn’s car will be 
loaded to the rafters with all the “stuff” we need to take for registration, 
judging, tabulation, and trophies.  Ken will be driving the Mercury – 
assuming he can take a little time today to get it ready.  It will be loaded 
down as well.  Meanwhile today is still ahead of us.  We have a lot of 
preparation, packaging, and loading to do before we are allowed to sleep.  
We’ll make it! 

Back to the local group, it is nice that our club events are back into full 
swing.  Let’s hope that the recent increase in Covid variants doesn’t slow us 
down.  We had a really nice time on Pat Maroney’s graveyard tour and are 
grateful to Dee for sending in the story and pictures. 

Finally, we fondly say goodbye this month to John & Robin Emmering as 
they head to their new home in Indiana.  They will remain members of our 
Regional Group.  The Emmerings joined our club in August of 2009.  They 
organized many tours and brought a lot to our group.  John took a 
leadership role right away, serving as Secretary 2015-2016, then as our 
President in 2017 and 2018.  The biggie as far as we are concerned is that 
John stepped up as Road Chatter editor when the club really needed him.  
He did a terrific job of publishing our newsletter from September of 2018 
through 2021.  We cannot thank John enough.  We 
say farewell, but know you won’t be that far away. 

From the Editors 
Ken & Carolyn Bounds 

mailto:editor@nirgv8.org


Upcoming Tours and Events 
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June 18, 2022 is the Early Ford V-8 Club’s 
National Drive Your V-8 Day 

We will have a driving tour to member Randy Yockey’s private 
museum/collection in Campton Hills. 

Meet at 9:30 AM at the McDonald’s on the corner of Rt 59 and Rt 64 
in West Chicago.  There will be an approximately 45-minute drive to 
the Yockey home going through the Elgin Historic District.  Please 
drive your Early V-8!  Of course, modern cars and other vintage 
vehicles are always welcome. 

Food and refreshments will be provided by the Yockeys.  

Call Gary Osborne at 630-212-4648 if you have any questions or if 
you did not sign up at the April or May meetings and want to attend. 
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Driving Tour to Historic Rosehill Cemetery 
By Dee Maroney 

The Rosehill tour held on May 14th was a success for the V-8 Club. The Spring weather, although 
questionable at first, turned out to be the perfect day. We completed an approximately 2-hour, 2-mile 
walking tour visiting graves of the rich, the famous, the young and the old. We saw many gorgeous 
stained glass windows dedicated to the loved ones of family members.  Following the tour, our group 
gathered for a picnic lunch on a pond, sitting under the cool breeze of large shade trees. Before departing, 
we were guided on a car parade as we toured the southern side of the 350-acre cemetery. 

In attendance: Ken Bounds – 1951 Mercury, Terry Elliott – 1950 Fordor, John Emmering – 1951 Fordor, 
Jay Hinshaw and guests – 1940 Tudor, Pat & Dee Maroney – 1953 Victoria, Dan Pudelek and grandson 
Jack – 1950 Crestliner, and Ron Blum, John Judge & Linda Luplow, Gary & Dawn Osborne, and Este 
Scheve in modern vehicles. 
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Saturday, July 30 - Ron Blum is bringing back a classic - A Night at the Races at the Chicago area’s 
last remaining horse racing track, Hawthorne Park in Stickney.  This event is always a lot of family fun 
with plenty to eat and loads of excitement.  Admission includes parking, admission, a racing program, 
and a buffet dinner.  A couple of lucky members may get the opportunity  to ride in the pace car - what a 
thrill!  Do this if you get the chance, 

August 12 - 14 - Joint tour with the Northern Ohio Regional Group to the Gilmore Museum in Hickory 
Corners, Michigan.  This is one of the best auto museums in the country and is something you don’t 
want to miss.  Many more details will be coming soon, but you can make your hotel reservation now at 
the Fairfield Inn Kalamazoo West at 269-353-6400.  We have a block of rooms at a rate of $129 plus tax.  
Let Ron Steck know if you plan to attend.  Our good friend Jack Bukszar is organizing this tour and he 
always does a great job. 

August 13 - Randy Yockey is hosting two events on this date at Yockey Ford in Roselle.  His annual 
Customer Appreciation Car Show will be from 7:00 am to 3:00 pm.  Admission is free and 
complimentary lunch provided.  Let’s all come out and show our support to our fellow member.   

The  Annual MARC/MAFCA swap meet will be held there the same day from 8:00 am to noon.  
Admission to the swap area is only $5. 

August 23 - 28 - Wisconsin Transportation Tour - Germantown, Wisconsin.  Our good friend Bruce 
Nelson is planning this National Driving Tour in our own backyard.  This will be a “hub and spoke” tour 
with the group staying at one hotel in  Germantown, about 25 miles northwest of Milwaukee.  You can 
download the registration form and the complete itinerary on the national website under Upcoming 
Events or from our NIRG website under National Tours. 

September 23 - 25 - 14th Annual Lake Geneva Poker Rally.  Rooms are reserved and plans are 
underway for this annual event.  Combine this with the 25 or so years that we went to the Lake Geneva 
Classic Car Rally and it looks like this event might be a tradition.  We always have a fun time welcoming 
in the fall season. 

More Upcoming Tours and Events 

Above, just a few of the six Early V-8s on the tour.  Left, we enter the cemetery through the magnificent Joliet-
limestone entrance gate (added in 1864) that was designed by William W. Boyington, the architect of the Chicago Wa-
ter Tower.  The Rosehill Cemetery Administration Building and Entry Gate was listed on the U.S. National Register of 
Historic Places in 1975,  On the facing page, just a few pictures of the beautiful stained glass windows found on mau-
soleums throughout the cemetery, the stunning Horatio May chapel, and a couple of interesting grave markers. 
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Vice President Dan Pudelek called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  His first 
announcement was that he was standing in for President Ron Steck, who was 
diagnosed with Covid.  He advised that Ron was doing well and we all sent along our 
best wishes. 

Treasurer Ron Blum reported the details of recent income and expenses and advised 
that the club treasury is in good shape.   

Health and Welfare Chair Phyllis Madrigali was not present. Dan mentioned Ron’s 
Covid diagnosis.  It was reported that Tom O’Donnell was not present due to a cold 
and that a recent biopsy for Madeleine proved negative.  Joanne Stack is having some knee problems. 

Ken updated the group on the status of the 2022 Eastern and Western National Meets and presented 
early registration forms for the 2023 Grand National Meet in Dearborn.  Ken and Carolyn are again 
handling registration for the meet.  Ken presented some raffle tickets that the ENM sent us for several 
items that will be raffled at the meet.  A few members bought tickets.  Ken suggested that the Club make 
a donation to the meet’s raffle room, as we have historically done.  A motion was made, seconded, and 
passed unanimously to donate two $100 bills to the raffle. 

Finally Ken discussed the recent snafu with distribution of the V-8 Times and roster with many members 
receiving an extra copy.  He explained that the error was made by the Club’s printer and that they 
reprinted the entire edition and roster at no cost to the Club. 

John Emmering announced that he is now retired and that he and Robin are building a house south of 
Indianapolis.  Everyone wished him well. 

Past Events: 

• Pat Maroney discussed the driving tour to Rosehill Cemetery in Chicago on May 14.  We had good 
weather, a good turnout, and a great time.  See details in the Road Chatter. 

Upcoming Events: 

• Gary Osborne discussed the annual Drive Your Early V-8 Day event, which will be a driving tour to 
our member Randy Yockey’s collection.  The route will include a drive through the historic area of 
Elgin.  Gary passed around a sign-up sheet. 

• Ron Blum discussed the “Night at the Races” event on July 30 at Hawthorne Race Course in 
Stickney.  The cost of about $22 includes parking, admission, buffet, and a racing program.  Ron 
mentioned that the track now has slot machines.  He also discussed the opportunity to ride in the 
pace car. 

After the business meeting, Raul Cartagena, a.k.a. “Ralph the Radio Guy” presented a super interesting 
and informative tech talk and slide show on antique radio repair as well as conversion to modern 
electronics including AM/FM, digital, USB, and Bluetooth.   He explained in detail how he restores 
original car radios to like-new working condition as well as adding an optional FM module.  He can 
event take a radio all the way up to digital, replacing the original internals with various modules 
including Bluetooth connections, all while keeping the original appearance.  A number of members 
presented testimonials about the quality of Ralph’s work as he had restored radios for them. 

Someone was the lucky winner of $21in the 50-50 raffle, but poor note-taking has hidden the identity of 
the winner.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm. 

Attendance: Vickie Beck, Ron Blum, Ken Bounds, Tim Carlig, Sam Dix, Terry Elliott, John Emmering, 
Scott Gilday, Jay Hinshaw, Pat Maroney, Bob Miller, Dan Pudelek, Gary Osborne, and John Slobodnik. 

May 17 Meeting Minutes 
Submitted by Ken Bounds  
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10 Years Ago This Month – June 2012 

On June 1-5, 14 NIRG members in six Early V-8s met 11 members of the Northern Ohio group for a 
joint tour to Kokomo, Indiana.  There was a lot to see and everyone had a great time.  On Jun 16, Tom & 
Madeleine O’Donnell hosted a duals night at Mariano’s in Palatine.  On a hot day with a threat of 
storms, 22 members enjoyed the evening driving 10 Early V-8s and other vehicles. 

20 Years Ago This Month – June 2002 

Ken Bounds, Joe Kozmic, and Don Braun brought home 1st Place Touring trophies from the Central 
National Meet in Oklahoma City.  Tom O’Donnell arranged a V-8 Foundation tour June 12-15, preceded 
by a kick-off party at Jordon Beller’s museum in Downers Grove and ending with a picnic at Volo Auto 
Museum arranged by Lloyd Duzell. 

30 Years Ago This Month – June 1992 

June brought an incredibly busy month of touring.  Tom & Madeleine O’Donnell hosted 20 members 
and 10 guests on a June 7 tour to the Cuneo Mansion in Vernon Hills and the Joe Bortz collection at 
Gurnee Mills.  John Witthoeft sponsored a trip to a Shoebox meet in Indianapolis June 5-7 attended by 
17 members and spouses in 9 Early V-8s.  On June 13-15 Marty Duling led a group of six V-8s and one 
motorcycle on an eventful tour down Route 66.  Finally, Rich Doligale led several members on a tour to 
the Central National Meet in Indianapolis June 17-20. 

40 Years Ago This Month – June 1982 

The June 8 Monthly Meeting was held at a new location – the Wheeling Township Serice Center, 
arranged by Earl Heintz.  We have been meeting there ever since.  The meeting, featuring “Riverview 
Night,” was a huge success with a large attendance, including guests Joe & Nancy Novak.  Guest 
speaker Chuck Wlodarczyk presented an exciting look back on Riverview.  There was a huge turnout 
featuring plenty of Early V-8s for the Father’s 
Day tour hosted by Lloyd & Gladys Duzell June 
20. 

50 Years Ago This Month – June 1972 

The June newsletter welcomed new member Sam 
Iusi of Melrose Park, owner of a ’37 Tudor.  Tony 
Verschoore hosted a driving tour to Burlington, 
Wisconsin, June 24-25.  Among the Early V-8s 
driven were Tony’s newly restored ’34 Tudor, 
Len O’Connor’s ’39 Coupe, and Ron Dopke’s ’40 
Tudor.   

Flathead Flashback 

Jeep Iacobucci and Ken Bounds at the first 
“Yellow Shirt Day” at the 2012 Joint Tour. 

In The  

Rearview Mirror 
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UPDATE 
Ralph the Radio Guy 

The following is a reprint of this article presented in the 
April 2016 Road Chatter, with minor updates. 

At our May meeting, members were treated to a very inter-
esting tech talk presented by Raul Cartagena, “Ralph the 
Radio Guy”.  Ralph showed us how, with his skills and pa-
tience and modern parts that are still available today, he 
can restore your Early Ford V-8 radio to look and perform 
just like it did when it was new.  This is quite a feat since 
our radios were built anywhere from 69-90 years ago!  He 
showed us (in 2016) an example of a radio he restored for 
John Emmering’s ‘51 Ford.  If you would like your old ra-
dio to perform like new, Ralph is your guy. 

Ralph is one of advertisers.  If you look closely at his busi-
ness card on Page 15, you might notice a change.  Ralph’s business has recently added some exciting 
new options; that is what this article is about. 

FM Conversions • Digital Conversions • USB • Bluetooth 

Ralph is an authorized dealer for Aurora Design products.  Using Aurora Design manufactured modules, 
Ralph can now add FM to your existing classic radio.  If you want to get rid of the tubes and move to a 
modern radio, yet keep the appearance of your classic, Ralph can replace the “guts” of your radio with a 
fully digital AM/FM module.  An optional converter allows your new module to work with your 6-volt 
positive ground system.  Your original knobs and pushbuttons will still work, but you will have the per-
formance of a modern radio. 

If you choose to go the digital route, there are several useful options.  Probably the most popular option 
is an auxiliary jack to allow connection of an iPOD, MP-3 player, or satellite radio input to play through 
your radio.  You can also add a USB port to play songs from a memory stick. 

If you want to go all the way, the ultimate upgrade is the new Bluetooth module.  With this module you 
can not only play music from your Bluetooth enabled devices, you can also make and receive hands-free 
phone calls by pairing your Bluetooth phone.  This is a real plus in a “hands-free” state such as Illinois.  
The Bluetooth module includes a microphone attached to a 10’ cord so you can place it in your headliner 
or another convenient location. 

There are a number of authorized dealers around the country that install these same upgrades - you may 
have seen ads in the V-8 Times.  There is a significant advantage to us of having Ralph as a dealer.  Since 
he is local, you will save money on shipping costs.  If you ever need support or service, Ralph is nearby.  

Also, his turnaround time is normally quite fast. 

I know through experience that Ralph goes the extra mile and 
takes care to make your radio look like new in addition to per-
forming like new.  I recently had him do the digital conversion 
for the radio in my ‘50 Crestliner.  It looks terrific!  I’m anxious 
to get the car out of storage soon and enjoy my “new” radio.  
Update:  Ralph converted both my Crestliner and Convertible 
radios.  Hmmm, maybe it is time for the Mercury (editor). 

       Tech Corner 



NIRG Events calendar   
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May 

12 Board Meeting 

14  Rosehill Cemetery 
 Tour 

17  Member Meeting 

 

June 

1-5 Eastern National      
 Meet, Franklin, TN 

18  National Drive your 
 V-8 Day - Tour to 
 Yockeyville 

21  Member Meeting 

July 

14  Board Meeting 

19 Member Meeting 

30  A Night at the Races,     
 Hawthorne Park 

 

August 

11 Board Meeting 

12 - 14 Joint Tour with 
NORG to Gilmore 

16 Member Meeting 

23-28 National Driving      
  Tour, Wisconsin 

September 

8   Board Meeting 

20 Member Meeting 

23-25 Lake Geneva 
 Poker Rally 

October 

13 Board Meeting 

18 Member Meeting 

 

November 

10  Board Meeting 

12  Veterans Day Lunch,  
 Location TBD 

15  Member Meeting 

December 

No Meetings 

 

Happy birthday to  
Gail Leicht (6/1), Thomas Myers (6/4),  John Slobodnik (6/4),  

Bob Miller (6/5), Delice Serritella (6/7), Judy Buscaglia (6/10),  
Ron Steck (6/10), Marisa Claybaugh (6/19), Benny Taylor (6/22), 

Sam Dix (6/28), John Krenger (6/29), & Elaine Braun (6/30)  
 

Happy Anniversary to 
Thomas & Judy Myers (6/8), Dick & Linda Livingston (6/12), 

Lin & Pat Stacey (6/14), Rick & Marisa Claybaugh (6/15),  
Sam & Janis Dix (6/18), Ron & Colleen Steck (6/24)  

& Alan & Lois Wall (6/27) 
 

And all those celebrating birthdays and  
anniversaries this month. 

For Sale 

 

Vintage Allstate engine compression tester; vacuum and 
fuel pump pressure gauge.  Contact Ron Steck at 630-777-
4001.  $10 each or make offer. 

 

Wanted 

Oil filter return line with banjo fitting.  Contact Jay Hinshaw at 773-791-6494. 
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For Sale & Wanted 

Please see the overflow section on Page 9. 

1936 Ford Club Cabriolet.  Excellent resto-
ration. Rare Body Style. $36,750  Call Ray 
McMahon at  630-853-6832.  

1953 Ford Customline 
Tudor. Car is a survivor, no rust, 
my aunt and I were the only owners, 
never been in the salt. Total rebuild -Engine, 
Trans. rear end, front wheel bearing, exhaust 
system, double manifold, new radiator, springs, 
brake system. Less than 2,000 miles on rebuild. I 
have all the receipts on the work, over $20K. 
This is real driver. Asking $17,000. Contact Stan 

1946 Ford Super Deluxe Business Coupe  

• Black exterior with gray interior 
• Original parts in great condition (no rebuilds) 
• New Canadian flathead V8 engine from 

Carpenter (Only 500 miles on it) 
• 6 Volt 
• Soybean license plates (wartime era) 
• Whitewall tires (5) with beauty rings and caps 
• Car is functional with no major repairs needed 
• Show car stored in climate-controlled garage 
• Asking $18,000 or $24,000 with many extra 

parts  
• Contact Denise Creighton at 773-848-1006 

or dcreighton1014@yahoo.com 

Vehicles for Sale 

After nearly 30 years of ownership, Ron Blum has de-
cided it is time to let his beautiful 1940 Ford Fordor 
Sedan move on to the next owner.  Asking $18,000. 
If interested, you can contact Ron at 847-650-7059 
or e-mail him at ronsnopro@comcast.net. 

• Beautiful Garnet Maroon paint 
• Mostly stock, still 6-volt 
• 59A engine built by Motor City Flatheads 
• Dual exhaust 
• Carb & fuel pump rebuilt by Charlie Schwendler 
• New clutch 
• Appeared in the movie “Flags of Our Fathers” 

mailto:dcreighton1014@yahoo.com
mailto:ronsnopro@comcast.net.
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Available! 



Photo of the Month 
John & Robin Emmering 

 

Road Chatter 
1N410 Forest Ave 

Glen Ellyn, IL 60137 

 

Celebrating 
55 Years 


